

## TOWN OF STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD ACT 46 MEETING STRATTON TOWN OFFICE OCTOBER 27, 2016 7:00 P.M.

The Stratton School Board held a public informational meeting regarding Act 46 on October 27, 2016 at the Stratton town office. Study committee members representing Stratton and Searsburg had intended to meet but due to weather conditions Searsburg was not able to attend.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

**ATTENDING:** Thomas Montemagni, Chairman & Study Committee member, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director, Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell, Secretary, Stacie Chiodi and Melissa Walker, Act 46 Study Committee members.

Stacie Chiodi and Melissa Walker were introduced to Act 46 terminology and steps that the Stratton Board has been involved with in efforts to form a new school district with Searsburg, VT. There was general discussion regarding the boards concerns in forming a new school district and continuing to provide the best options possible for Stratton's students.

Siobhan Young provided the committee members with a packet dealing with an outline of procedures and responsibilities of the study committee. After brief discussions, Siobhan Young motioned to adjourn and Tom Montemagni seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 P.M.

Future Act 46 public informational meetings will be warned and posted as required.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell

Stratton School Board Secretary

aineM. Wed-Kearl